
 

I hope this newsletter finds you all well and safe. As we are rapidly heading towards the end of 

term I thought I would provide you with an update on the latest news. 

 

APPOINTMENT OF NEW HEADTEACHER - MR. NICK BROMPTON 

 After a rigorous recruitment process the governors have successfully appointed my 

replacement as head teacher. Mr. Nick Brompton is currently head teacher at Castor 

Church of England School and he has been appointed to be the new head teacher for All 

Saints’ Primary School. As he will start in January 2022, Mr. Roberts has kindly agreed to 

step up as acting head teacher for the autumn term. The school has a very experienced and 

dedicated workforce that will ensure a smooth and happy transition period and I know Mr. Roberts will 

be admirably supported by the wider community too.   

 

  FOND FAREWELLS 

It is with sadness that we are saying goodbye to a number of members of staff at the end of this term. 

Mrs Teat is retiring after 21 years’ loyal service and we are indebted to her for her commitment to our 

school family. She has enriched our school in so many ways and we thank her for helping to make our 

school such a happy and successful one.  Next year Mrs. Teat has kindly offered to stay in touch by being 

a voluntary reading buddy and to continue her great work in nurturing in children a love of reading.  

 

We also are saying farewell to Mrs Bibi who is moving onto her next phase in her career to become a 

qualified teacher. Mrs. Bibi has been an incredibly gifted and hard working bilingual teaching assistant for 

12 years at All Saints’ and we know that she has all the qualities to become an outstanding teaching 

practitioner. We wish her much success as she moves on in her teaching journey and thank her for all her 

kindness and support. 

 

Finally, we will be saying farewell to Mr. Anderson who has been our sports coach for 

the last 6 years. Mr. Anderson has filled our school with such enthusiasm and energy 

and ensured that every child has been enriched through participation in quality PE 

experiences and after school clubs. Mr. Anderson introduced Bikeability and Forest 

school to All Saints’ and organised swimming lessons for all children. Mr. Anderson has 

successfully created a culture where all children are keen to participate in activities that 

help them grow into healthy and confident individuals.  

 

 We thank them all for their time with us at All Saints’ and wish them much success in their new adventures.  

 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHER 

 On Thursday 1st July the school photographer is coming into school. The class photographs will be available 

to purchase before the end of the summer term and proof copies will be sent out to all parents. We have been 

in contact with PSP and we are satisfied they have COVID-safe procedures put in place. Could we please 
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request that pupils come in school uniform on this day, even if it is their usual PE day.  All children will be 

photographed, unless permission has previously been withdrawn by parents.  

 

VIRTUAL PARENTS EVENING 

Parents’ Evening is on Monday 5th July.  Letters will be sent out this week with further details on how to use 

the online booking system. Our system is a web-based portal which will allow you to login and select a 

meeting time that is best suited for you. You can access the portal by going to our website,  

www.allsaints.peterborough.sch.uk. 

 

ANNUAL REPORTS 

On Friday 2nd July, your child will receive their end of year report in an envelope marked Private and 

Confidential. The report contains lots of information to help you see your child’s attainment, in terms 

of national year group expectations and the effort they have applied to their studies.  

 

Within our school report there 

are 4 columns for attainment 

which show where your child 

is within their year group’s 

expectations.  

 

If your child is reported as 

being ‘below end of year 

expectations’ they will have 

achieved some of their year 

group’s statements for a 

particular subject.  If a child is deemed to be ‘working at end of year expectations”, they will have 

achieved all of the year’s statements, and if they are deemed ‘greater depth’, they have met all key 

statements and most of the other expectations outlined in the new national curriculum for their year 

group.  If a child is working significantly below their year group’s expectations, class teachers will 

indicate which year group they are working within.   

Do dedicate some quality time to read through your child’s report; the teachers have spent 

considerable time writing them.  We believe that the Personal and Social Development Section is one 

that is very important, as we believe a child’s attitude to school life and relationships to others is as 

important as their attainment. This year to reflect the impact COVID has had on learning we have 

included a section on Remote Learning and your child’s engagement. 

 

SPORTS DAYS 

Due to COVID restrictions we will be organising Sports days in a different format this year. Each year 

group will experience a year group based sports day experience where the children will participate in 

mini round robin activities that include a range of PE skills. The children will have opportunities to 

take part in races against children in their classes. But it is imperative that we continue to keep the class 

bubbles separate. A letter with more details will be sent out this week from Mr. Anderson and although 

we will not be able to invite parents onto the school site to watch the sport days, we are 100% 

committed to uploading lots of photos of the children having fun in a safe environment on the school 

website for you to peruse and enjoy. 
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